CENTERVILLE-OSTERVILLE-MARSTONS MILLS FIRE DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE                

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 14, 2017
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PRESENT:  Carlton B. Crocker, John Lacoste, David V. Lawler, Prudential Committee; Judith Sprague, Clerk/Treasurer; Krystal Abrams, Assistant Clerk/Treasurer, Michael Winn, Chief, Craig Crocker; Water Superintendent
Also Present:  Byron Eldridge, Deputy; Enrique Arrascue, Local 2346; Douglas Murphy, Attorney 
The meeting convened at 5:32 p.m.    

Public Comment:  None

David V. Lawler made a motion to reduce the quorum for our regular and special meeting to 25. John A. Lacoste seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

Chief Winn:  Chief Winn had presented the Memorandum of Understanding providing the Local 59 wage increase for the Prudential members to sign off on. Chief Winn also stated they are in the process to close out fiscal year 2017 and encumber whatever they need to with the guidance of Judy. Lastly he updated everyone they had a remarkable training opportunity at the Marstons Mills elementary school two weeks ago, where they practiced responding with Barnstable Police Department on an active shooter violent event type of scenario. He thought it was a great inter-agency first step, he looks forward to a town wide effort in the future. 
Judy Sprague:  Judy discussed that our Financial Advisor Renewal with UniBank is up, if they would approve renewing it, there was a slight 6% increase but this is their first increase in 6 years. Judy also said she spoke to our financial advisor about borrowing for our OPEB. She sent Judy some information on it with her opinions that she will distribute to the Prudential members. Judy also discussed that Bartholomew, who is the investor for our OPEB account, has reduced their management fees so we will have a savings. Although it was on the agenda there was an article that contained confidential information and after a brief discussion it was tabled.  Lastly Judy distributed packets on the business insurance renewal from their meeting with Mark McCartin. The insurances have gone up very minimally, less than 1% total. 
Craig Crocker: Craig provided the Prudential members with the latest water interconnection agreement. There are two that need to be signed, one will extend it until the end of June and then the other picks up at the end of June and will carry through fiscal 2019 if need be. We have supplied Hyannis with 14 million gallons of water so far since it has been turned on. Our amount of water recorded for the past months has been low so far due to the amount of rain we have received, but this makes up for it.
John A. Lacoste made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2017 meeting as printed, David V. Lawler seconded the motion, the motion passed unanimously.
Next meeting: July 12, 2017 at 6:00pm. 

Public Comment:  None

Carlton Crocker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m. John A Lacoste seconded the motion. It was a unanimous vote. 
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            Krystal Abrams, Assistant Clerk/Treasurer 
